
NEWS ON THE HORIZON
April 18, 2024

FROM THE DESK OF OUR EXECUTIVE
DIRECTOR, MRS. CANTRELL

Dear HAW Families,
Is it Thursday already?This is definitely a busy time of year for many. And, it sure is hard to
focus as the temperatures warm. We are down to 20 days of teaching and learning. Let’s make
them the best 20 days ever. What can you do at home? Keep those routines for homework and
bedtime consistent.Continue to make attendance at school a priority until the very last day. 
Check out the FREE Summer Reading Program sponsored by NM PED. More information and
the registration form can be found at literacy.nm.gov. There are several sites across the city for
your convenience and it is a 4-6 week program.
Registration links for the 24-25 School Year have been sent! Please complete the form for
each child at your earliest convenience. If you have not received the link in your email, check
your junk or spam folders and call or email Ms. Ada for assistance adagallegos@hawest.net
As we continue to plan for next year, one thing on everyone’s mind is the school calendar. With
the change in rule from NM PED, it created some challenges. In addition to meeting the
required number of days, we also must meet the required number of instructional hours with
students. At this time, we have a calendar draft for 4-days a week and a back up draft for 5-
days a week. Check below for the 4-day a week draft. We will continue to keep you updated.
The calendar will stay in draft form until final approval from PED. 
Exciting news! We continue to see an increase in enrollment and have a wait list at all grades.
We attribute this to our fabulous school community. Word of mouth from you, to your
neighbors, friends, co-workers, and family, is the best form of positive PR that we can ask for.
Thank you for sharing your experiences with the larger community.And, don’t forget to share
our Spotlight status and Vistas Score. Data can be found at nmvistas.org 
Just a reminder, our kiddos in grades 3-5 will be working on state testing next week. What can
you do to help? Make sure they get a good night’s sleep and are in the building on time and no
later than 7:45 am each day. It is important students feel relaxed as they enter the classroom.
Encourage your child to do his or her best. 
Have a wonderful weekend. I am spending my time with my 2 beautiful grandsons from St.
Louis, MO. I can’t wait! GO BEARS! 
Sincerely,
Mrs. Cantrell





REMINDERS

Email Ada, adagallegos@hawest.net to report absences or call and leave a
message on our attendance line.
When emailing and/ or calling in an absence, include the following information:

Child's full name
Grade/Teacher
Reason for the absence

April menu is on our website 
Email Mrs. Andrea for uniforms, jackets, socks, or other resources,
agallegos@hawest.net
School starts at 7:45. Students who arrive after 7:50 need to be checked in at the
front office. 
Email Jennifer Lacey, jlacey@hawest.net regarding our before and after school
program, CREW.
Please keep in mind when picking up students early, they cannot be signed out
after 3:00. 
Remind your child to look through the lost and found if items are missing. Parents
are also welcome to check-in at the office to look through the lost and found. 

.

BEARS PLEDGE

Be brave in everything
you do
Eager to learn
Achieve your best
Respect yourself,
others, and your
environment
Show kindness to all

STUDENT INFORMATION

Dear HAW families,
Please make sure HAW has
your contact information up to
date.
Phone number, email address
and Physical address.  
If you need to update it please
stop by the front office and fill
out the appropriate form.
Thank you,
Ada Gallegos, Registrar



Our younger students are supporting our 3rd, 4th, and 5th graders during testing week
with notes, treats, and encouragement. Mrs Baldwin and Ms Devyn’s Kindergarten
class is helping support the fifth graders as they get ready for state testing next week. 

TESTING INFORMATION

3rd, 4th, and 5th grade students will be doing state testing all next week. Your
child's teacher will let you know the specific schedule. Make sure your child gets a

good night's sleep so they can really show what they know! This is a great
opportunity to show off how much they've learned! Thank you and Go Bears!

HAW BEARS IN ACTION



NEWS FROM MS. WHATLEY

News from the art room!Hello everyone, I hope you all had a fabulous week! We have
been very busy in the art room. We’ve been working with Clay, learning about the color
wheel and rainbows  and had a review on lines! Here is the review on lines, which
created an abstract art piece! So colorful, these are by Mrs. Gavaldon’s 3rd grade class.
Great job students! These are the Kindergarten rainbows  from Mrs. Baldwin’s kinder
class. They used tempera paint and then tied the matching colored yarn on the bottom of
their piece! So cool ! Great job students!

I chose this project for the artist of the
week. And I chose Emma Myers and
Jonah Alarcon. Both from Mrs.
Baldwin’s kindergarten class. Great job
students!

I hope everyone will be able to come out for the art show on Thursday, May 2nd! Remember, Ms. Brandt
will be having performances from the fifth grade class, put it on your calendar!  

I hope everyone has a fabulous and creative week
Ms. Whatley



COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIPS WITH THE BOSQUE MONTITORING
PROGRAM

Last week Mrs Baldwin’s is doing the A to Z countdown to summer! Students have
done A for art day, and B for bubble day!

SUMMER COUNTDOWN



THIRD GRADE SERVICE LEARNING
PROJECT





The last day for the BEARS STORE is April 29th. Remind your child/children to
bring their bear bucks!! The BEARS STORE will not be open in May. Students

may save BEAR BUCKS for next year but we encourage students to spend them
on April 29th so they are not lost during the summer. Remember ATTENDANCE

BEAR BUCKS are worth $2.00!!

BEARS STORE INFORMATION



***SEE TEXT FOR ACTIVE LINK TO AMAZON WISH LIST



PTO INFORMATION

General PTO Info:
All PTO events and information is posted to our social media and Remind accounts. You can also find the links
to order Spirit Shirts and Hoodies. The links will continue to stay open throughout the school year. We will fill
orders as they come in.
We have Spirit Shirts and Hoodies in stock. Order through our links on Instagram, Facebook. Please
ensure that you are on the PTO pages and not the school pages. The links are above. @HAW.PTO and
PTO at HAW

Follow us on our social media pages for the most up-to-date PTO information and for event announcements.

The remaining Dollar Denim dates are May 2nd & 16th.



COMMUNITY EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES


